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I KNOW WHO I AM. 

I am God's child. (John 1:12) 

I am Christ's friend. (John 15:15) 

I am united with the Lord. (1 Cor. 6:17) 

I am bought with a price. (1 Cor. 6:19-20) 

I am a saint (set apart for God). (Eph. 1:1) 

I am a personal witness of Christ. (Acts 1:8) 

I am the salt & light of the earth. (Matt 5:13-14) 

I am a member of the body of Christ. (1 Cor. 12:27) 

I am free forever from condemnation. (Rom. 8:1-2) 

I am a citizen of Heaven. I am significant. (Phil. 3:20) 

I am free from any charge against me. (Rom. 8:31-34) 

I am a minister of reconciliation for God. (2 Cor. 5:17-21) 

I have access to God through the Holy Spirit. (Eph. 2:18) 

I am seated with Christ in the Heavenly realms. (Eph. 2:6) 

I cannot be separated from the love of God. (Rom. 8:35-39) 

I am established, anointed, sealed by God. (2 Cor. 1:21-22) 

I am assured all things work together for good. (Rom. 8:28) 

I have been chosen and appointed to bear fruit. (John 15:16) 

I may approach God with freedom and confidence. (Eph. 3:12) 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. (Phil. 4:13) 

I am a branch of the true vine, a channel of His life. (John 15:1-5) 

I am God's temple. (1 Cor. 3:16) I am complete with Christ. (Col. 2:10) 

I am hidden with Christ in God. (Col. 3:3) I have been justified. (Romans 5:1) 

I am God's co-worker. (1 Cor. 3:9, 2 Cor. 6:1) I am God's workmanship. (Eph. 2:10) 

I am confident that the good works God has begun in me will be perfected. (Phil. 1:5) 

I have been redeemed and forgiven. (Col. 1:14) I have been adopted as God's child. (Eph. 1:5) 

I belong to God 

Do you know 

Who you are? 

  

 

 

Have a blessed Advent and Christmas season from the entire 

Consistory and Staff at St. John’s! 
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New Beginnings! 
 

"I thank Christ Jesus, my Lord, that he counted me faithful, putting me into 

ministry." 

~ 1 Timothy 1:12 

 

Sunday, October 24, 2021, will be another one of those days where I can affirm 

that I felt the Spirit of God giving confirmation to the actions we took together in 

presenting myself for your consideration and your election of me as your next Senior Pastor.  As we 

entered the sanctuary following your affirming vote, you were singing "Great Is Thy 

Faithfulness!"  This hymn has long been a favorite of mine, with virtually all my significant spiritual 

moments having this hymn as part of the event.  I'll share more about those moments in upcoming 

messages.  Your praise to God in affirmation of the choice you made to call me as your next Senior 

Pastor moved me greatly! 

The words of scripture came to mind immediately.  Once again, the honor and great responsibility has 

been given me to serve Christ by guiding and leading the people of God.  The gifts I possess will 

stand side by side with yours.  Together, a new day of ministry, service and love will begin.  We will 

build upon your commitments to Worship, Love & Serve, No Matter What! 

My husband, Bill, and I thank you all for your generosity of spirit and depth of love in responding to 

God.  You heard a call to a new day of leadership, and trusting that the Search Committee and 

Consistory had diligently listened to you and the Spirit in bringing me as your candidate, you voted to 

call me.  For this high honor, I will work each day to be faithful to the trust you've offered.  With each 

new place of ministry, I find myself thankful for the power of Christ giving me strength for the tasks 

and grounding me in grace and hope.  Excitement and anticipation fill me for all that God has in store 

for us. 

Let us step forward in this time of new beginnings! 

 

Yours in grace and hope, 

Steve 

            St. John’s UCC, Fullerton   
                          575 Grape Street, Whitehall, PA  18052   

Church Office:  610-264-8421 

December 2021 – January 2022 

 

 

 

http://www.stjohnsuccfullerton.org/


3 
 

December Music Notes 

 
Wait-for-it-wait-for-it-wait-for-it!  That’s what Advent is all about.  Waiting, sometimes, impatiently, until 
we can sing those beloved Christmas carols; and having to sing those Advent hymns that we don’t 
seem to enjoy.  It seems only the organist knows those. 
 

The Advent scriptures bring us messages of hope and joy as we await the coming Christ.  We will 
hear about signs, repentance for the forgiveness of sins, the coming of one more powerful than John 
the Baptist, and a beautiful song of praise by Mary. 
 
Choir anthems will tell the story of people waiting in darkness, preparing for a King who brings peace 
and hope, partaking in the wonder of the holy supper, and asking God to lighten our darkness with the 
light of Christ. 
 
Finally, after we have patiently waited, Jesus is here.  We will sing the most beloved carols of 
Christmas and we will rejoice with the good news from the very first Christmas:  Be not afraid!  “A 
child has been born for us, a son given to us;…and He is named Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace” (Isaiah 9:6). 
 

Musically, 

 

Gail 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

ADVENT DECORATING 
IN THE SANCTUARY 

The altar guild and the property committee 

will be decorating the church for the 

advent/Christmas season.  We would love 

to have some new people join in the 

fun.  Festivities begin at 9:00 am on 

Saturday, November 27.  The altar guild will 

also be working on candles for Christmas 

eve.   

Ellen Sagazio 

Music and Worship  

 

WAWA coupons are here!! 
Get yours while they last 
They are $5.00 each for a 
Shorti Hoagie. 
They make fantastic stocking stuffers, 
good for Teachers, Co-workers, Mailmen, 
and they never expire!! 
Please see Kenda Catalini or call 484-358-7453 
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SCRIP GIFT CARD SALES 

Hello fellow St. John’s UCC members!  It’s that time of year again!  You know the holidays are just around the 

corner when we start getting ready for our annual Scrip gift card sale.  Below is the order form that you can use 

to place an order for all of your holiday gifts.  What better way to shop for those on your gift list than with a Scrip 

gift card?  It makes finishing your shopping easy and the gift cards cost so much less to send! 

 

If you are interested in making a purchase, please fill out the order form, complete with your check made 

payable to St. John’s UCC Fullerton and mail to St. John’s U.C.C., 575 Grape St., Whitehall, PA 18052, 

Attention: Tracey Glass.  Order form and payment must be received by 11/28/21. Gift cards will be available for 

pick-up on or after 12/12/21.  If you have any questions call the church office @610-264-8421 or Tracey @610-

905-8426.  

Order forms may also be placed in her mailbox in the church office or placed in the offering plate.  Happy 

shopping!! 
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COMING IN 2022 

 St. John’s has reserved the 

IronPigs party porch for Saturday, 

July 9.  Reservations will be taken 

beginning in January 

 

St. John’s Prayer Chain Committee 

Did you know St John’s has a prayer chain 
group, currently with about 15 members? If 
you are interested in keeping others in prayer, 
we are always welcoming new members to 
join us. Please contact Kim Hillegass at 610-
360-7895 or kim1257@aol.com and we will 
gladly add you to the group. 
Most of our communications are done by 
email when requests come in but calls will be 
made to members who don’t have an email 
address.  Please join us. 
In need of prayers for you or someone you 

know?  You can contact the Office or Pastor 
or Kim to have someone added to our list. 

 

Do You receive St. John’s “Mail Chimp” 

email blasts? 

They are sent out periodically to  provide 

updated information about upcoming church 

events. If you don’t receive these emails, and 

would like to, pleases provide your email 

address to the church office at 610-264-8421, or 

sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com. 

Thanks. 

Text-to-Give! 

Here's another way you can make secure donations to 

St. John's via your smartphone!  Text the amount you 

want to donate to (844) 935-3593 - it's a free call! The 

first time you do this, you will be led through a step-by-

step process to set up your giving account and make 

payments via a credit card or direct debit from your 

checking account. For future donations, all you will need 

to do is text the amount of your donation to that number. 

(Note from Pastor Bonnie - I have that phone number 

saved on my phone as "Give" so I don't have to 

remember the phone number!) All donations made via 

text-to-give will be included on your end-of-the-year 

giving statement. 

You can also text funds to the same number to see a list 

of funds to which you can donate to, then text the 

amount you want to give, space, and fund name to 

donate to a specific fund. Unspecified donations 

received through text-to-give will go to the St. John’s 

UCC General Operating Fund. Thank you for supporting 

the mission and ministry of St. John's! 

Let’s Help Save Trees!! 

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter 

by email as opposed to mail, please call Deb at 

the church office, so she can add you to the 

email group. 

Thanks. 

LADY PEEPS 

The next Lady PEEPS Women’s Group meeting is 

Tuesday, December 21st at 6:30 p.m. in Fox Hall. 

The theme will be a Birthday Cake for Jesus. Nancy 

Bowman will be telling the story of the traditional 

Jesus Cake as we celebrate His birth. There will be 

other fun activities and games. We will be taking up 

our final group contributions for the Pavilion Fund 

as well as the Food Bank. Also, please bring along a 

$5 Blessing Gift to be exchanged with your PEEPS. 

This should be a fun and relaxing evening together 

with friends! See you there!! 

 

mailto:kim1257@aol.com
mailto:sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com
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Confirmation Class - We Are On Our Way 

  

Confirmation is a wonderful opportunity for the young people of this congregation to affirm their faith in 
Jesus Christ. We officially began our confirmation journey, on Sunday October 3, although there was 
much preparation behind the scenes beforehand. 
  
A Confirmation Task Force was formed in September to work out the details of offering a confirmation 
program before the arrival of the new pastor.  
Task Force members are:   
  Brian Fisher -  Consistory Vice President 
  Linda Powell & Wayne Lichtenwalner   
  Lay Confirmation Teachers     
  Wendy Fox & Jill Williams  -   Parents of Confirmands 

 Becca Stephens  -     Clergy Confirmation Teacher 
  
 
 
 
 
 

LADY PEEPS 

The January Lady PEEPS Women’s Group meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, January 18th at 6:30 p.m. in 

Fox Hall. The theme will be The Amen Corner – 

Growing Up Baptist! 

The guest speaker will be Colleen Kulhamer. Come 

and find out just how I got this way! 

Enjoy the warmth of friendship at St. John’s and as 

always, refreshments are served at all meetings! 

Colleen 

 

To the Congregation, 

I wanted to extend the district’s sincere 

appreciation for your generosity in donating and 

delivering school supplies for the students in the 

Whitehall-Coplay School District. There are 

simply no words to express our heartfelt thanks 

for the kindness that you have extended 

towards our school family.  Your donation will 

allow us to provide students in need with 

supplies necessary to enhance their education 

during this new school year. We are grateful 

that our schools are located in such a caring 

community! 

Sincerely, 

Robert J. Steckel, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
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We are proud to present this year’s confirmation class: 
  

Madison Berg  -  daughter of Amber and Austin Berg 
Grant Brobst  -  son of Michelle and Ryan Brobst 
Fortress Chryst  -  daughter of Tom and Kay Chryst 
Elijah Fox  -  son of Wendy and Keith Fox 
Jacob Hannis  -  son of Kim and Ron Hannis 
Laney Headman  -  daughter of Nicole & Craig Headman 
William Hoffman  -  son of John Hoffman 
Nathaniel Kuhns  -  son of Christopher and Jennifer Kuhns 
Rion McNicholas  -   Marybeth and Michael McNicholas 
Zane Saeger  -  son of Kimberly Saeger 
Tyler Shankweiler  - son of Jayne Shankweiler 
Audra Sommer  -  daughter of Tim and Stacy Sommer 
Austyn Venanzi  -  son of Ashley and Ricardo Venanzi 
Jacob Verba  -  son of Rebecca Loch 
Maya Williams  -  daughter of Jill and George Williams 

  
Whenever a child is baptized here at St John’s, we as a congregation promise our love, support and 
care. Whether the confirmands were baptized here or not, keeping them in your prayers is a way to 
keep your baptismal promise of love, support and care. Thank you for your prayers as we make our 
way toward their confirmation day, growing in our faith together.              Becca Stephens 
         

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Donation from the Strauss and Everett Families  

As this is being written, our pavilion project is nearing an end.  By the end of this week (10/29/20) hopefully, the 

construction will be behind us 
 
Along the way, many of our members have stepped forward to make St. John’s “wish” a reality.  Most 
recently, the Strauss and Everett families have made a significant contribution of $50,000—which will 
be used to reduce the amount we need to borrow for this project. 
 
Their gift was in memory of Sallie and Barry Everett—who were long-time, devoted members of our 
congregation.  For the families, it must be a humbling experience to be able to make such a significant 
gift which, along with all of the other contributions, will help fund a project that will serve generations to 
come. 
 

Are you receiving church envelopes, but 
not using them? 

If you are giving electronically, please call 

the church office so we can stop the church 

envelopes from being mailed to you. 

Thanks. 
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DECEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  

 
 

12/08/2018 John & Nicole McWilliams  12/22/1990 Eugene Gallagher & Barbara Thomas 

12/11/2010 Joseph Trippett & Anne Welsh  12/27/2009 Walter & Janice Walenta 

12/17/2005 Gary & Cheryl Weaver  12/28/2011 Gerald & Patricia Yanavok 

12/18/2004 Eric Thompson & Melanie Bayer  12/29/1984 Peter & Regina Mohr 

12/21/2012 Edward & Melanie Eckert  12/31/2010 Kevin & Barbara Hoderman 

 
 

 
 

JANUARY WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  
 

1/01/2016 Edward & Dianne Wilson 

1/24/1970 Dennis & Carole O’Connell 
1/30/1971 Ronald & Doris Smith 
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DECEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 
12/01 Barbara Thomas  12/17 Brooke Heffelfinger 

12/02 Joseph Bonshak   Tara Rapchak 

 Andrew Mill   Brittany Rothrock 

12/03 Austin Sommer  12/18 Amanda Kaiser 

12/04 Phyllis Ambearle   Andrea Leibensperger 

 Myles Silfies  12/19 Spencer Riedy 

12/05 Carol Bislorl   Daniel Schlenker 

12/05 Nancy Weaver  12/20 Annamarie Barrall 

12/07 Alycia DeMilio  12/21 Susan Albus-Evans 

12/08 Elijah Fox  12/22 Robert Sherman 

 Kelsey Gallagher   Walter Walenta 

12/09 Craig Bryant   Joanne Ziegler 

 Rylee Schmoyer  12/24 Sally Gibson 

 Ryan Weiner   Daniel Reid 

 John Williams  12/25 Michael Kulhamer 

12/10 Donna Brown  12/26 Paul F. Geissinger 

 Cliffert Herring   Christopher Kuhns 

 Rudolph Kaintz  12/27 Rebecca Csaszar 

12/11 Rachel Pollitt   Jesse Wright III 

12/12 Keith Fox, Jr.  12/28 Anne Welsh 

 Kim Hillegass  12/29 Debra Hausman 

 Steven Schlenker   Mary Ann Knauss 

 Kaitlyn Weidner   Dennis Pascoe 

12/13 Melissa Szoke   Fay Salivonchik 

12/14 Beverly Peters  12/30 Kerry Geissinger 

 Janet Smith   Faith Schaffer 

 Jo Ellen Wexler  12/31 Frank Csaszar 

12/16 Kayla Held    
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JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS 

 
1/01 Lamar Peters  1/14 Timothy Christman 

1/02 Patricia Thompson  1/15 Jacob Hannis 

 Carter Troxell  1/16 Kimberly Hannis 

1/03 Bettyjane Bonshak   Kathy Nelson 

 Chace Miller  1/18 Chloe Martin 

 Carole O’Connell   Lori Stocker 

 Guy Schwenk  1/19 Nikolas Christman 

 Sherri Sutter   Jillian Sommer 

 DonnaLee Yeatts  1/20 Joseph Trippett 

1/04 Shannon Fenstermacher  1/24 Megan Marinkovits 

 Susan Rarich   Natalie Reichl 

1/05 Nathaniel Kuhns  1/25 Bonita Cocivera 

 Georgine Long   Natalie Schutts 

 Owen McNicholas   Betty Shankweiler 

1/06 Nancy Cusati   Matthew Sommer 

 Doris Hunsicker  1/26 Quinn Fenstermacher 

1/07 Milton Focht   Robert Jones 

 Zachary Frana   Olivia Powell 

 Noemi Quinn  1/27 Rachel Focht 

 Franklin Reichl   Terry Leibenguth 

1/08 LeAnn Focht  1/28 Gladys McCarthy 

 David Fritzinger, Jr.   Edward Politt 

 Rosemary Hess   George Romberger 

 Karly Myers  1/29 William Hoffman 

 Kristen Riedy   Larry Martin 

1/09 Brenda Pascoe   Paul Raszler 

1/10 Mark Chwastiak   Sue Wright 

 Emilie Moyer  1/30 Theresa Kuhns 

1/13 Brian Deutsch  1/31 John Hoff 

 Cathy Kuhns   Ronald Patterson 
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 Nut & Fruit Sale – It’s Not 

Too Late! 

For anyone who did not 

place an order for our annual Nut & Fruit 

Sale, we have a few extra bags left of 

Deluxe Mixed Nuts, Cashews, Pecans, 

Harvest Medley, Healthy Mix, and 

Bridge Mix. Cost is  $11.50 each. 

Contact Carol Raszler at 610-393-7572 

to arrange pick-up or delivery.  

 

 

WELCOME 
The Consistory of St. John’s UCC 
Fullerton, welcomes Pastor Steve 
Davis to our church family as we are 
all anxious to start our new 
beginnings with an enthusiastic and 
blessed pastor. 
Come join us and give Pastor Steve 
all our support as he starts a new 
chapter in life at our church. 
 
In Christ, 
Marion DeMilio, Consistory 
President  
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Congratulations to St. 
John's Fall Walking Challenge 
Teams.   

They accumulated a total of 4,026,836 
steps in four weeks.  Since we started 
these challenges during the pandemic, 
our walkers did 14,737,266 total steps in 
three challenges.  We had a lot of fun 
and found many benefits to walking.  I 
am already being asked if there will be a 
Spring 2022 Challenge.  Check your 
newsletters.  Thank you to all 
participants. 

SharonA on behalf of St. John's 
Healthcare Ministry 

Sharon Antrim 

 

THE RED BORDERED 
ENVELOPES 

Remember that St. John’s borrowed 

money from ourselves to pay for our new 

efficient heating system.   This money 

was borrowed, interest-free, from our 

recent Capital Campaign that was 

dedicated to paying for all of the 

improvements to our “Field of Dreams”.  

 We encourage you to use the red 

bordered envelopes that are included in 

the envelopes mailed to your home to 

help lower this debt. At present,  a little 

more than $23,500 needs to be 

collected.   Thank you for any donations, 

large or small, that you put into the red 

bordered envelopes. 

 

OUR STAFF 

Steve Davis   Sr. Pastor 
sjfsrpastor@gmail.com 
 
David Quinn   Visitation Pastor 
Pedalinpastor@gmail.com 
 
Deb Hoffmann   Office Administrator 
sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com 
 
Gail Hanzl   Music Director 
Stjohnsucc.music@rcn.com 
 
Sue Weldner   Treasurer 
sbweldner@gmail.com 
 
Thomas and Emilie Moyer  Financial Secretary 
Tommoyer54@gmail.com 
 
Michelle  Gutekunst Worship Tech & Coordination 
Starsofstjohns@gmail.com Custodian 
 
Bob Czekner Sexton 
rczekner@aol.com 

 

mailto:sjfsrpastor@gmail.com
mailto:Pedalinpastor@gmail.com
mailto:sjfofficesecretary@gmail.com
mailto:Stjohnsucc.music@rcn.com
mailto:sbweldner@gmail.com
mailto:Tommoyer54@gmail.com
mailto:stjohns@gmail.com
mailto:rczekner@aol.com
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CHRISTMAS CARD FOR SHUT INS 
 
Due to COVID 19, we haven’t been able to visit our shut-ins the past few months.  We still keep in 
touch by phone and they are so appreciative. 
 
Since we will not be able to do the Christmas bags again, we would like to do the “Christmas Card 
Shower.”  The names and addresses are below. 
 
Send to one person or send to all. It is up to you.  Your cards are your gifts to our shut-ins.  Be 
creative, I know you are! 
 
Thank you so much for your kindness. 
Pat Thompson – Visitation Committee 
 

CEDARBROOK, ALLENTOWN – 350 S. Cedarbrook Road, Allentown   18104  

 Theresa Kuhns – D4-409A 
 

FELLOWSHIP TERRRACE - 3010 Fellowship Drive, Whitehall, PA  18052 

 Adrianne Kiesbar – Room 157 

 Roy Luckenbill – Room 161B 

 Karen Moyer – room 262 
 

FELLOWSHIP VILLA - 3020 Fellowship Drive, Whitehall, PA  18052 

 Emma Repp Kuczek – Room 312B 
 

GRACEDALE-  2 Gracedale Avenue, Nazareth, 18064   

 Sandra Diefenderfer – S.E. 2, Room 4  

 

GREENFIELD SENIOR LIVING – 1415 St. Francis Road, Bel Air, MD   21014 

 Frank Nolt - Room #5 
 

HCR MANOR CARE – 2021 Westgate Drive, Bethlehem, 18017   

 David Walters - Room 216B   

PARKLAND MANOR -  4636 Crackersport Road, Allentown, 18104  

 Elaine Lentz – Room 9    
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ROBINWOOD VILLAGE – 407 Manchester Road; Saylorsburg, PA   

 Elearnor Smith 
 

UNITED ZION RETIREMENT COMMUNITY  - 722 Furnace Hills Pike, Lititz, PA  17543 

 Roberta Haberern  
 

WHITEHALL MANOR  1177 6th Street , Whitehall  18052    

 Anita Beil – C106    

 Marilyn Piskula – L-110 (lower level)  

HOMEBOUND  
 

 Nancy Bennett ~ 420 1st Ave., Whitehall  18052   

 Jean Coombe ~ 950 Towamensing Rd., Lehighton, PA  18235   

 Fae Erney ~ 2574 Halleck Drive, Whitehall  18052       

 Sylvia Hafer ~ 2574 Halleck Drive, Whitehall  18052       

 Lucille Hicks ~ 1210 Broad Street, Apt. 2, Whitehall 18052   

 Geraldine Keim ~ 4142 Cambridge Court; Schnecksville, PA 18078  

 Thomas Miller ~ 3005 East Blvd., Apt. 5, Bethlehem  18017    

 Marietta Seyfried ~ 1210 Broad Street, Apt. 5, Whitehall,  18052   

 Bert Smith – 3114 N. 5th Street, Whitehall, 18052   

 Ethel Weiland – 7566 Molasses Barrel Rd., Slatington, 18080     
               

OUT OF TOWN 

 Peggy Snyder ~ Providence Place, 2200 1st Avenue, Room 251, Pottsville, PA  
17901    

 Susan Felegy ~ 90 Eden View Road, Apt 29, Elizabethtown, PA  17022-3112 

 Sally Gibson ~ 1029 Sixth Street, Apt 204, Whitehall, PA  18052  
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